
What You May Have Missed and What You Won’t Want To! 

SUMMER REPORT & UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fall 2022 

Camp News 
HIGH HILL CHRISTIAN  

We would like to invite 

you out to High Hill to see 

the progress being made 

around the camp.   

On October 17th, we will 

be giving camp tours from 

5:00-6:00 PM with a 

complementary dinner 

served at 6:00 PM.  An 

informational meeting will 

follow with everything 

wrapping up around 8:00 

PM. 

Please RSVP by calling 636

-585-2262 or email Lori at 

office@highhillcamp.org. 

Monday, October 17th, 6:00-8:00 pm 

2022 ANNUAL BANQUET & OPEN HOUSE 
You are invited to join us for a tour of the 

We Believe projects, enjoy the 
campgrounds, and share an evening meal. 

Ladies, our 2023 Women’s Day will be a Day of Praise.  We hope you can join us for this one day 

event on Saturday, March 11th, 2023 from 9 am—4 pm.  More information will be available soon! 



OUR SUMMER MISSION 
 

Ordinary heroes. 

Extraordinary God. 

Can we just begin by PRAISING GOD? 

He is so good and has blessed this 

camp in so many ways.  We had 

RECORD attendance this summer 

meaning that more campers than ever 

before were able to hear, experience, 

and live out God’s Word at High Hill.   

Campers LEARNED how to be heroes, 

get their game on, start now, and 

know what it means to be called by 

Christ.  It was an all around amazing 

summer watching campers have fun, 

dig deep, and worship well.  

Speaking of worship, our multi-

purpose building now has a name—

the CAMP MINISTRY CENTER, and it 

was utilized to its full potential this 

summer! It didn’t hurt that the 

building now has AC, so our campers 

were able to fully enjoy their times of 

worship, learning, and play at the 

CMC. We can’t wait to do it all again 

next year!  

snapshots of summer camp 

SUMMER 2022 

Every day, there are thousands of missionaries traveling across our country’s 

highways on furlough. One of the biggest challenges they face during this time is 

finding a reliable and affordable vehicle to drive. Righteous Rides is working to help 

meet this need for missionary vehicles by providing them with great minivans at lease 

rates way below cost.   

This summer, we were able to hear from co-founder Mark Reighard and got to be a 

part of his mission to missionaries by raising funds to help Righteous Rides provide 

vehicles and goody bags to missionaries while they are on furlough.   

Righteous Rides is located right in our own backyard, giving you a unique 

opportunity to partner with them beyond summer camp!  Their main headquarters 

are based in Warrenton right off of I-70, and they would be thrilled to show you 

around their operations and tell you more about what they do. If you would like to 

know more about Righteous Rides or to volunteer with their ministry, go to 

righteousrides.org.  

Total Raised: $11,194.26 

Righteous Rides Testimony: “We 
are now back after our year of 
home assignment. Our year was 
made so much more enjoyable due 
to the fine efforts of Righteous 
Rides in providing such a terrific 

vehicle and wonderful support throughout the year. Thank 
you for providing this service to missionaries. May God bless 
you as you continue this partnership with missions.”  

- Missionaries, Tom & Maddy 



Every summer we hire high school, college age, and even a few adult staff to help us 

run camp full time.  This team works tirelessly behind the scenes to make sure that 

our campers have the best experience possible.  They model Christ’s example of not 

to be served, but to serve, and they do it without complaining.  We seriously could 

not make camp happen without these people. If you know any of them personally, 

please let them know how much they are appreciated!   

Full-time Staff John Hancock, Brian Glore, Richard Ruiz, Lori Hancock;  

Summer Staff Programming Intern: Aleah Schad; Nurse: Rachael Trokey; Head 

Cook: Lori Hancock; Assistant Cook: Abby Bradshaw; Kitchen Staff: Abigail Conklin, 

Nina Turigliatto, Olivia Miller; Lifeguards: Tyler Hancock, Brayden Hancock, Anna 

Killmade, Collin Granger, Jerry Heuer; Facilities Assistants: Xander Dewitt, Clayton 

Teeter; Parking Assistant: Shawn Huckaba. 

Kaylan Flanagin 

Tonya Kennard 

Manda Miller 

Conner Davidson 

Rochelle Gerdts  

Christin Merz 

Rachel Borcherding 

Jeremy Keeler 

Brandon Hammond 

Ben Harris 

Steve Wolf 

Matt Porritt 

Justin O’Dell 

Jeremiah Howze 

Laura Diebel 

Casey Reicha  

Shaun Ratcliff 

John Hancock 

HAVING CAMP TAKES A TEAM 

THANK YOU! 

plus even more who were baptized back at their home 

churches. Praise God for the Gospel message being 

preached to our campers! 

SUPER CELEBRATIONS! 

We had 20 baptisms at camp  

this summer 

total campers (1,426) + total sponsors (293) GRAND TOTAL: 1,719 

camp by the numbers 
CAMP 17 18 19 20 21 22 

Kick Start & Under 188 228 214 118 257 269 

Camp 23 140 140 124 - 83 105 

Camp 45 220 297 287 178 241 256 

Junior High 345 462 533 361 520 564 

High School 66 70 87 322 140 165 

Various 17 88 128 16 21 31 

WILDERNESS CAMPS 

Kid v Wild 21 9 7 - 11 15 

Junior High 4 6 12 - 13 - 

High School 7 10 19 - 11 - 

H&M Camps 26 28 11 - - - 

Father/Son Wild - - - - 15 21 

TOTAL 1034 1338 1422 995 1312 1426 
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We would like to say a quick “thank you” 
to our deans, faculty, worship leaders, 
teachers, and speakers who helped make 
camp possible this summer.  It’s all of their 
participation and hard work that makes a 
session of camp a success.   

Thank you for letting God use you to im-
pact the lives of campers.  You make our 
job easy.  Listed are our 2022 camp deans. 



We had some great participation this 

year for our pack-the-pantry initiative 

plus a lot of volunteers and parents 

who showed up to help in the kitchen.  

We enjoyed having each one of you out 

here, getting to know you, and having 

your many hands make light work of 

our meal preparations—and our 

campers 

appreciated 

it too!  

THANK 

YOU! 

ANOTHER HUGE THANKS 

MEMORIAL GIFTS 

CONTACT US 

DIRECTOR: JOHN HANCOCK 

email: director@highhillcamp.org 

phone: 636-466-0582 
 

FACILITIES MANAGER: BRIAN GLORE 

email: brian@highhillcamp.org 
 

OFFICE MANAGER: LORI HANCOCK 

email: office@highhillcamp.org 
 

MAINTENANCE MANAGER: RICHARD RUIZ 

 

High Hill Christian Camp 

20 Camp Lane 

High Hill, MO 63350 

office phone:  636-585-2262 

website: www.highhillcamp.org 

We would like to say thank you to individuals who have supported High Hill this 

fiscal year (October-September) through giving.  If you are interested in being an 

individual donor for High Hill, please contact us at office@highhillcamp.org or go 

to bit.ly/hhccgive.   

2 0 2 2  D O N AT I O N S  

 

Plus many gifts given on Facebook and through scholarships.  THANK YOU! 

Cokesbury UMC 
Don & Sue Wilson 

Joyce Stock 
Union Kiwanis Club 

Betty Lueker 

Aaron Gabbard 

Adam & Jessica Parsons 

Adam Newell 

Ambassador Class 

Annabelle Brown 

Anthony Brusvold 

Bill & Kerry Buell 

Brad & Manda Miller 

Brad & Wendy Tinnon 

Bread of Life Ministries 

Brian & Kendra Harris 

Brian & Laurie Glore 

CJ & Jennifer Follmer 

Connor & Sydney Davidson 

Deborah Misner 

Dena Suftko 

Dennis & Diane Hopke 

Don & Sue Wilson 

Duane & Cheryl Probst 

Dwaine Tipton 

Edward & Antoinette Huels 

Frances Boswell 

Holy Rosary Emaus Men 

Irene Hollandsworth 

Jean Nicolay 

Jeff & Becky Bee 

Jeff & Jane Schaeperkoetter 

Jim & Laura Hall 

John & Lori Hancock 

John & Sandra Lemmel 

John Weldon 

John Williams 

Jon & Martha Davis 

Joyce Stock 

Kari McCann 

Kasey & Mary Pottebaum 

Kay Gericke 

Kenneth Johnson 

Kent Coffman 

Kevin Kaufman 

King’s Way FWB 

Kurt & Callie Daniels 

Lara Oidtman 

Lionel Morgan 

Louis & Ariel Probst 

Mark & Sheryl Walters 

Marvin & Tammy Rodenbaugh 

Norma Williams 

Owen & Ashley Hunn 

Pansy Gleven 

Pat & Angie McDonald 

Phil & Donna Myers 

Phillis Booth 

Quincy Hardy 

Rebecca Claypool 

Robert & Jeanne Edwards 

Rodney & Joan Butler 

Ryan & Jessica Hill 

Scott Soltvedt 

Shane & Diane Mitchell 

St. Charles Homeschool Moms 

Steve & Carrie Naglak 

Steve & Cheryl Wood 

Steve Levers 

The Oetting Foundation 

Tim & Jenna Mitchell 

Tom & Tammy Yeaton 

Warren Charlton 

Wayne & Katherine Vanwinkle 

William & Lina Tellmann 

William & Tina Schmelz 

William Schulz 

Ralph & 

Avanell Seiler Jim & Laura Hall 

Marian Ritz 

Joyce Stock 

Deborah Stock 
Kasey & Mary Pottebaum 

Barbara Jane Schneider 
Owen &  

Ashley Hunn 

IN HONOR OF 

Owen’s Baptism 


